
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From: Carlson, Susan 
To: Morissette, Rachel 
Cc: Bonnette, Richard; Honigfort, Mical 
Subject: FW: bLf Levels in Infant Formula 
Date: Tuesday, March 3, 2020 10:29:45 AM 
Attachments: Glanbia - Letter re Use of bLf at higher levels 03-02-20.pdf 

2019-12-17 Bovine lactoferrin GMT transmittal.pdf 

Hi Rachel, 

Will you please coordinate a response to this inquiry? 

Thank you, 
Susan 

From: Cathryn Sacra <csacra@easconsultinggroup.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, March 3, 2020 10:17 AM 
To: Carlson, Susan <Susan.Carlson@fda.hhs.gov> 
Subject: bLf Levels in Infant Formula 

Dear Dr. Carlson, 

I am attaching a letter on behalf of our client, Glanbia Nutrition, seeking clarification of the use of 
bovine lactoferrin (bLf) at a level of 600 mg/l in infant formula, as well as a copy of the 12/17/19 
letter from Richard Bonnette which was referenced in our letter. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Best regards, 
Cathryn 

Cathryn W. Sacra 
Director of Labeling and Cosmetic Services 
EAS Consulting Group, LLC 
1700 Diagonal Road 
Suite 750 
Alexandria VA, 22314 
877-327-9808 (toll free) +1 571-447-5500 (main)  +1 571-447-5505 (direct) 703-548-3270 (fax) 
csacra@easconsultinggroup.com
www.easconsultinggroup.com 

http:www.easconsultinggroup.com
mailto:csacra@easconsultinggroup.com
mailto:Susan.Carlson@fda.hhs.gov
mailto:csacra@easconsultinggroup.com






 

 

        

Cathryn W. Sacra 
Director, Labeling and Cosmetic Services 
EAS Consulting Group, LLC 
1700 Diagonal Road, Suite 750 
Alexandria, VA 22314 

Dear Ms. Sacra: 

The Food and Drug Administration (FDA, we) is declining to file the submission you provided 
on behalf of Glanbia Nutritionals dated October 7, 2019, regarding a bovine lactoferrin product. 

We decline to file this submission because the November 5, 2019, email from Noreen Hobayan 
of Glanbia Nutritionals did not identify substantive differences in the method of manufacturing 
between the subject of the October 7, 2019, submission and the subject of previous notices 
where FDA has responded that we had no questions at that time regarding the notifiers’ GRAS 
conclusions. Further, the submission notes that the intended uses are identical, and there are no 
differences in specifications or production between the subject of this submission and the 
subjects of those previous notices. 

We will not be evaluating this submission as part of the GRAS notification program. 

Sincerely, 

Richard E. Digitally signed by Richard E. 
Bonnette Iii III -S 
Date: 2019.12.17 15:36:21 -05'00' Bonnette Iii III -S 

Richard Bonnette, M.S. 
Consumer Safety Officer 
Division of Food Ingredients 
Office of Food Additive Safety 
Center for Food Safety 

and Applied Nutrition 
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